
Jeanne Ricci-Poiry 
Douglas County Garden Club 
Vice President 
October 6, 2023 
 
Dear CFGC Board of Directors and Education Grant Committee, 
 
Our club thanks you very much for granting us $125 to invite speaker Becky Elder to come and 
talk to our club about Permaculture and Edible Plants, Shrubs and Weeds.  This was an 
education program to make our members more aware of what permaculture is and how it can 
help us with our gardening projects and plans. 
 
One of the comments was, “Thank you so much for bringing Becky to our meeting.  I could 
listen much longer to all she has to say and benefit from her wealth of knowledge. I hope we 
can learn more about permaculture.” 
 
Out club did benefit from the educational funding and help from CFGC. 
 
Sincerely, 
Jeanne Ricci-Poiry 
 
 
 


